Carolyn Parrish

Councillor, Ward 5 905-896-5500 carolyn.parrish@mississauga.ca



City of Mississauga 300 City Centre Drive MISSISSAUGA ON L5B 3C1 carolynparrish.ca

February 21, 2024

Diana Rusnov City Clerk and Director of Legislative Services 300 City Centre Drive Mississauga ON L5B 3C1

Dear Ms. Rusnov,

In accordance with s.260 of the *Municipal Act*, please accept this letter as my official notice of resignation as the Councillor for Ward 5, City of Mississauga, effective 4:30 p.m. on Friday, March 15, 2024. I ask that my seat be declared vacant at the next scheduled Council Meeting on March 20, 2024 to ensure a timely and efficient process for the City and residents of Ward 5.

For the past nine years I've been privileged to serve the incredible residents of Ward 5. It has been a rewarding and extremely enjoyable vocation. Together we have built creative playgrounds with pirate ships and castles, the beautiful Saigon Park, the long awaited Goreway Bridge and my pride and joy – the Malton Youth Hub: Jonathan Davis Centre.

I sincerely thank the wonderful residents of Britannia and the Village of Malton for their enthusiastic participation in many amazing projects and their sincere support and loyalty. They will always have a very special place in my heart.

Carolyn Parrish Councillor Ward 5

cc: Mississauga Council

Parrish

Shari Lichterman, City Manager and CAO